

Группа: ПКД 1/1
Дата проведения: 20.12.2022г.
Специальность: 43.02.15 Поварское и кондитерское дело
Дисциплина: ОДБ.03 Иностранный язык
Тема занятия: Технологии. Наука. Экология, энергия. Альтернативная энергия. Дифференцированный зачет.

Цели занятия:

Дидактическая: - углубить и расширить знания и представления студентов по теме;
Развивающая: - развивать творческий потенциал студентов;
Воспитательная - воспитывать стремление к совершенствованию английского языка;
: - воспитывать умение работать самостоятельно.

Вид занятия: практическое занятие

Основная литература:

[Английский язык. 10 класс:](#) О.В. Афанасьева, Д. Дули, И.В. Михеева, Б. Оби, В. Эванс.-М.: Просвещение, 2016
<https://uchebniki-shkola.com/Английский%20язык/Spotlight%20английский%200в%20фокусе/Английский%20язык%20в%20фокусе%2010%20класс%20Учебник%20Афанасьева%20Дули%20Михеева/index.html>

Дополнительная литература:

<https://resh.edu.ru>
<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=y0yN6hCF7iI>

ДОМАШНЕЕ ЗАДАНИЕ:

1. Запишите и переведите на русский язык высказывания знаменитых людей об изобретениях и изобретателях:

All great discoveries are made by men whose feelings run ahead of their thinking.
Parkhurs

If I have ever made any valuable discoveries, it has been owing more to patient attention, than to any other talent.
Newton

2. Подберите правильный перевод пословиц:

Necessity is the mother of invention	Только первый шаг стоит усилия (Первый шаг — самый трудный)
It is the first step that costs	Нельзя сделать кирпич без соломы (Без труда не вытащишь и рыбку из пруда)

You can't make bricks without straw	Необходимость — мать изобретения (Голь на выдумки хитра)
-------------------------------------	---

3. Answer the questions. Ответьте на вопросы:

1. What units and machines do you use in your household?
2. What do you use for watching films?
3. What do you use for calling somebody who is far from you?
4. What do you use for cleaning rooms?
5. What gadget do you use for taking photos?
6. What do you use for listening to music?

4. Translate into Russian. Письменно переведите на русский язык:

- 1) Joseph Nicéphore Niépce from France pioneered photography in 1829.
- 2) In 1876 Alexander Graham Bell, an American engineer, invented telephone.
- 3) Karl Benz produced the world's first petrol-driven car in Germany in 1878.
- 4) In 1895 the Lumiere brothers patented their cinematography and opened the world's first cinema in Paris.
- 5) Wilbur and Orville Wright built the first airplane in 1903 (USA).
- 6) In 1908 James M. Spangler from the USA built the first vacuum cleaner.
- 7) In 1908 US automobile manufacturer Henry Ford created the world's first car assembly line.
- 8) John Logie Baird from Scotland invented television in 1926.
- 9) The first Russia's automobile was designed by P.A.Frez and E.A.Yakovlev. By May 1896 the car had been built.
- 10) In 1945 the Nobel Prize was given to Alexander Fleming for penicillin that had been discovered in 1928.
- 11) In 1928 Richard Drew perfected the Scotch tape, which had been invented by Jim Kirst from the USA in 1923.
- 12) The first ballpoint pen was produced in 1940 though it had been invented by L. Biro, a Hungarian artist and journalist, in 1905.
- 13) Sergey Korolyev (Russia) designed the first artificial satellite in 1957.
- 14) Akio Morita (Japan) developed the first personal stereo – Sony Walkman in 1957.
- 15) In 1981 Bill Gates (USA) created Microsoft-DOS (Disk Operating System).

5. Прочитайте, переведите текст на русский язык (устно). Запишите главное (кратко):

INVENTIONS

Over the years scientists have invented a great number of things, which we now use in everyday life, for example, computers, printing machines, telephones, radio, television, automobiles, photography, electricity, steam engine, planes etc.

One of the most useful and handy devices today is the computer. It is a comparatively new invention, which came into use in the 20th century. However, the form of computer was designed already in the mid- 1830s by the British mathematician Charles Babbage. Today, people simply can't imagine their lives without computers. There is a whole generation which has grown up with calculators, computer games, word processor, Internet and else.

Another vital device is the TV. This invention has truly changed the leisure habits of millions of people worldwide. Television was pioneered in the 1920s by Scottish electrical engineer John Logie Baird. He was the first to realize that light could be converted into electrical impulses, which are then transmitted over a distance. Electricity, perhaps, is even more important. We wouldn't be able to use computers and TVs without it. The invention of electricity dates back to the 19th century and is connected with such renowned names as Michael Faraday, Alessandro Volta, Humphry Davy and Andre Marie Ampere.

For the invention of telephones we should be grateful to Alexander Graham Bell. He is an Edinburgh-born scientist who patented the invention of telephone in 1876. A year later a great American scientist Thomas Edison produced the first working telephone.

The invention of different types of transport has also changed the world, for example, airplanes and motor cars. Planes have brought distant lands within easy reach of ordinary people. American-born Wright brothers were the first to make the flight in 1903. The first petrol-driven car was produced in 1885 by the German engineer Carl Benz. Whether we like them or not, cars have given people great freedom of travel.

6. Find English equivalents. Найдите перевод в тексте, запишите:

1. ежедневная жизнь,
2. принтер,
3. паровоз,
4. сравнительно новое изобретение,
5. просто невозможно представить,
6. все поколения, которые выросли,
7. свет мог быть превращен,
8. связано с известным именем,
9. впервые совершили полет,
10. первая машина на бензине.

7. Answer the questions. Письменно ответьте на вопросы:

- 1) Which inventions do we use in everyday life?
- 2) Who invented the computer?
- 3) When was television invented?
- 4) Does the invention of electricity date back to eighteenth century?
- 5) Can you imagine your life without computers?
- 6) When was the first petrol-driven car produced?

8. *Сделайте скрин выполненной работы и пришлите (не забывайте указать фамилию, группу, число за которое сделали домашнее задание):*

<https://vk.com/id34189235>